
 
 

 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 
 
In personnel matters, the Board: 

• approved second year probationary contracts, third year probationary contracts, fourth year 
probationary contracts, and tenure contracts for the 2010-2011 school year;  

• employed  administrators for the 2010-2011 school year and extended Superintendent Keith 
Pain’s contract until June 30, 2013; 

• adopted a resolution authorizing non-renewal of non-tenured teachers, a tenured teacher, 
and  educational support staff; 

• employed the following personnel for the 2009-2010 school year: Christine Hinz, 
paraprofessional; Jennifer Boyer, sub paraprofessional; and teacher Erin Boers to fill a 
family medical leave; 

• employed the following personnel for the 2010-2011 school year: Hillary Smith, part-time 
Speech Pathologist; Brittany Doyle, art teacher; Tina Yiakos, part-time French teacher; 
Joanne Pappas and Tracy Ulanowski as part-time leaning center aides; and Diane 
Vainauskas and Linda Drzal as part-time  nurses. 

 
In other matters, the Board: 

• recognized students from the District who participated in the Young Authors Contest; 
• set 2010-11 re-registration fees to be $150 for students in grades 1-8, with the late fee per 

student set at $25; 
• grandfathered the current fee for new half-day and full day Kindergarten and preschool 

students and set, as of August 17, 2010, the half-day Kindergarten and pre-school fee to be 
$125 and full-day Kindergarten fee to be $150; 

• set extracurricular club fees to $20 and athletic fees to $35 for each activity; 
• heard an update on kindergarten registration; 
• heard a update on Summer School Exploration; 
• heard a report on the Preliminary Amended Budget for  FY10; and 
• heard that there currently are 3,689 students enrolled in district schools. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 

Also at the meeting 
 

Indian Trail School teachers and 
students gave a presentation on 

Positive Behavioral Interventions and 
Supports (PBIS).  

  
___________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Sean William Doyle         Dee Molinare           Ken Balcerzak         Mary Kenny        Denise A. Lenz        David Macek       Joy Murphy 
      President        Vice President              Secretary               Member                 Member                Member               Member 

 
 

March 24, 2010 meeting 
  

Summit Hill District 161 Board Briefs 
 

 
        Serving 3,687 students living in portions of Tinley Park, Mokena, and Frankfort 

 


	March 24, 2010 meeting

